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TRUCK AND ENGINE MANUFACTURERS’ STATEMENT ON EPA’S NEXT STEP IN 
ITS CLEANER TRUCKS INITIATIVE

CHICAGO, January 6, 2020 – On January 6th the United States Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) announced an Advanced Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ANPRM), as the next 
step in its Cleaner Trucks Initiative. This initiative anticipates a future rulemaking to potentially 
update EPA’s regulations of heavy-duty on-highway engines.

The Truck and Engine Manufacturers Association (EMA) has closely followed this 
initiative since it was first announced.  Over the past 20 years EMA manufacturers have innovated 
and implemented advanced clean engine and vehicle technologies that have reduced NOx and PM 
emissions to near-zero levels.

“We have the opportunity to build on and repeat our past success, but to do so we need the 
Agency to lead a collaborative, data-driven process to determine both the feasibility and cost-
effectiveness of any future regulations,” said Jed Mandel, EMA’s President.  Mandel added, 
“Through the Cleaner Trucks Initiative, EPA can assure that any future regulations are not only 
cost-effective, but also provide sufficient regulatory leadtime, stability and certainty.”  

EPA’s Cleaner Trucks Initiative provides the opportunity to move from a prescriptive-
based compliance program to one that is performance-based. “By doing so, we can achieve real-
world NOx reductions, implement modern in-use compliance protocols, and streamline current 
redundant regulations,” Mandel explained.  “We need to work together to make those changes 
while preserving the necessary diversity of the commercial vehicle marketplace and protecting the 
needs of our customers for fuel-efficient, durable, and reliable products.”

EMA and its members look forward to working with the Agency, in response to today’s 
ANPRM.

######
The Truck and Engine Manufacturers Association (EMA) represents the world’s leading

manufacturers of on-highway and non-road internal combustion engines and on-highway medium-
and heavy-duty trucks. EMA works with government and industry to help the nation achieve its 
goals of cleaner air and safer highways, and to ensure that the standards our products must meet 
are technologically feasible and cost-effective.  Through continuing improvements in engine 
technology, emission controls and safety systems, EMA’s members remain the leaders in 
providing clean and efficient engines and vehicles that enhance both environmental protection and 
public safety.




